
2022/23 Facilities Report





The 2022-23 School year was yet another busy year with facilities improvements district wide. 

Notable highlights that were completed or currently in progress at ARHS are:

● Extensive sidewalk replacement and repairs around the campus

● The front patio replacement outside the cafeteria

● The replacement of the curtain wall frame at the rear gym entrance at ARHS

● Renovations to District Office to add two additional office spaces for the SLI coaches, create a 

new copy center and conference room and renovations to the presentation room

● Replacement of the underground chilled water piping at ARHS

● Renovation of the lecture hall

● Replacement of the automotive lift 



Both Middle Schools also saw multiple projects take shape during the course of the year.

● The glycol loop at AMSO was drained, completely flushed and refilled due to internal corrosion of the piping. 

An inline filter system was also installed to help collect any debris that may come loose in the system

● Both middle schools had outdoor structures built to promote an outdoor learning experience

● A plan was approved to mitigate the moisture problems on both concrete gym walls and roof restorations for 

both upper gym roofs. Work commenced as soon as school ended and will be wrapped up by the start of the 

school year

● The modular building in Bethany was remodeled to allow the technology department to utilize it’s space

● The ceiling in the AMSO kitchen was taken apart, the grid completely cleaned, and new tiles installed.

● Painting of interior walls was done as needed in both buildings.



Indoor Air Quality

Amity continues to meet three times per year in each building to conduct indoor air quality meetings. These 

meetings in conjunction with local health officials, school staff and students are a combination of meetings to 

discuss the program as well as walkthroughs of all buildings to survey conditions. Conditions that are not 

favorable could be stained ceiling tiles, evidence of leaks, air fresheners in classrooms, unapproved hand 

sanitizers or fragrances, unapproved classroom furniture and unapproved appliances. Reports are written on 

the findings, if any, by the local health officials and any findings are addressed immediately. Reminders are 

sent to all staff as to what is allowed and not allowed in the classrooms at the start of the school year. Roof 

leaks throughout the year are reported to the Facilities Department and vendors are called for repairs. A new 

state law passed this year mandates that all schools must have a comprehensive inspection of all air handling 

systems completed by January 2025. Currently Amity has had inspections conducted in both Middle Schools 

with the High School being scheduled for next year. Findings will be published on the District site when 

available. 
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